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President’s Message

Welcome finally to spring 2013!
After a very long winter, | know | am
looking forward to spring at WWK.
The ice has partially receded as of
April 29 and should be completely
gone within a day or two. Last year in
comparison, we put a boat in the water
April 1.

As most of you know, there has been
wide-spread flooding throughout cot-
tage country and Lake WahWashKesh
and the Magnetawan River were no
exception. The water level in Lake
WWK peaked at about 9.6 feet above
the level of the dam but is now reced-
ing towards summer lev-
els.

With this newsletter, we
are starting something
new. Enclosed with this
newsletter will be an
Annual General Meeting
Information Package. This
separate package should
be kept until at least the
AGM on Saturday, August
3,2013 at 9:30 AM in Ben-
nett's Barn. Enclosed in
the AGM package are vari-
ous reports such as the
Fish Committee Report,
MRWA Report, 2012 AGM
Minutes, Directors' Report, Bursary
Report, and the Water Quality Report.
These reports are being provided in
advance of this year's AGM so that
attendees have the opportunity to
peruse them in advance. This will not
only save time at the AGM but also will
provide much greater dissemination of
these reports. By not going over the
reports at the AGM, time should be

This edition of the
newsletter is dedicated
to the memory of
‘Mona Bennett

saved!

Also enclosed in this newsletter is the
Membership and Permit Purchase form
for 2013. If you have not already pur-
chased your memberships and permits,
please do so before the AGM. Please
fully complete the information section
on the purchase form. We are hoping
in the next couple of years to publish a
new directory which will have cottage

e

a's name by the Association. Please

see the tribute article inside.

There are also the usual articles
such as an update on the proposed
site for the air ambulance helipad
behind Bennett's and The Green
Corner.

Also please find enclosed in this
package a flyer from the West Parry
Sound Health Center Foundation.
Please read the flyer and if you can
help them, please do so! We will all
likely need the services of the WPSHC
at some time and especially as our
population ages and we spend more
time at the cottage.

The Association is still looking for
someone to be "lead hand"
on the cleanup project of
Straub's Beach. As you may
remember from last year's
AGM, Frank Busenhart
brought the issue of the
garbage and other waste
behind the beach. The Asso-
ciation agreed to help clean
this beautiful beach which
the Busenhart's have kindly
allowed residents and visi-
tors to use for over 100
years. If you are willing to
help with this, please con-

April 27,2013 at aonr Bay Beach. Photo by Debrah Comrie-Taylor

phone numbers and e-mail addresses
for as many as are willing to provide
this information.

It is with sadness that we learned in
January of the passing of Mona Ben-
nett, the matriarch of WahWashKesh
society. This edition of the newsletter is
dedicated to her memory. A memorial
donation to the West Parry Sound
Health Center has been made in Mon-

tact Don Comrie.

Also of interest to some may be the
proposed project of filming the shore-
line of the lake. Please see the article
inside.

On behalf of the Executive, | look for-
ward to seeing many of you this sum-
mer and hopefully at the AGM. Best
wishes for a healthy, happy, and safe

summer on WahWashKesh!
Don Comrie, President
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You may enjoy reading the fol-
lowing Newsletter excerpts:

“It was recommended that
floats be placed. ..
where rocks are a hazard”;

“Members requested that
notices be placed at the
government dock . .. that no cars
be allowed to park there”;

“A development company is
selling lots with 100 feet lake
frontage at Otter Lake and this
could happen at (our) lake”;

“The (water) level does vary
anywhere from 6' to 15 partly
due to the control dam at
Ahmic Harbour”.

These read as if they could have
come from recent newsletters, but they
are, in fact, quotes from a newly dis-
covered newsletter dated June 20,
1960. Some things have not changed a
great deal in over half a century!

While preparing Doug Elliott's house
for sale after he moved to a retirement
residence, daughters, Linda Vurma and
Susan Baltjes, found three historical
WahWashKesh documents. They are: a
November 27, 1959 letter to Wah-Wah-
Kesh cottagers from President, C. H.
(Hap) Schauer and Secretary-Treasurer,

Hazard Tree Removal Lot clearmg Tr|mm|ng/L|mbs
Pete Downey Tel: 705-746-4912 Cell: 705-774-1541

Deja Vu All Over Again

C. J. (Cec) Garnett; the June 20, 1960
Newsletter cited above; and minutes of
the August 12, 1959, Annual Meeting.

President Tommy Tweed opened this
meeting, then, due to illness, turned
the meeting over to Mrs. Jean Tweed.
Don Comrie Sr.,, the retiring Secretary-
treasurer presented a statement from
the Toronto Dominion Bank showing a
July 31, 1959, balance of $476.30. The
newly-elected President was 'Hap”
Schauer, V.P. was Mona Bennett and C.
J. Garnett was the new Secretary-trea-
surer. Directors were Dr. Frank Griffin,
Glenn Mundy, Rev. Calvin W. Robinson
and Ross Gallanders.

Iltem 8 indicates the membership
fees were $10 for a voting member and
$5 for an associate. Item 9 reports,
“Wah-Wash-Kesh now hosts 87 sum-
mer cottage owners”. ltem 12 lists
social activities planned by the Associ-
ation: two square dances, Junior Asso-
ciation activities and a Beach Party to
include swimming contest, canoe rac-
ing, hot-dog-eating contest.

The first item in the June 20, 1960
newsletter reports that the ice went
out about May 7 and the water level
was the highest in 14 years. Claude
Bosley of Linger Long reported that it
was 14" above the average summer
level.

Another item of interest is, “The
reduction in the discount on U.S.

Funds. . . will encourage American
Tourists . . . to our area. Cliff Bennett
will operate his store. . . supplying gro-
ceries, meats and fresh vegetables. Cliff
also added that a full time laundress
has been engaged. The radio tele-
phone will be in operation and the
number is “WahWashKesh 800, via
Parry Sound”

These three documents will be
placed for safekeeping in the Associa-

tion Archives.
Jacquelyn Morgan
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Henry Thornton  Paul Bushey

3 Queen Street, Parry Sound, Ontario P2A 2W1

(705) 746-5243 . (705) 746-7368

Fax (705) 746-6129
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Magnetawan River
Watershed Association

This year the MRWA plans to set up water
quality monitoring along the length of the
watershed involving lakes such as Ahmic,
Cecebe, Whitestone, Gooseneck, and
WahWashKesh. Various lake and cottage
associations have all purchased Yellow
Springs Instrument Professional Plus water
testers and our Association plans to buy one
this spring. This will enable trained personnel
from various lakes to test their own lakes and
lakes in their immediate area that do not
have a tester. The results from all these tests
will be collated by the MRWA and shared
with the Ministry of Natural Resources and
with the other members of the MRWA. This
will alert members to any changes in the
watershed and help with the identification of
the source of the change. The Lake
WahWashKesh Conservation Association is
still looking for a representative to the MRWA.
A knowledge of the watershed is not
required and the MRWA normally holds one
or two meetings a year in the summer
months; the balance of the communication is
by e-mail. If you are interested, please contact
Don Comrie.

Donald G. Comrie
President

We Love Our Sponsors!

Throughout this newsletter you will find
advertisements placed by many local businesses.
These advertisements generate needed revenue for
the Association to support our goals and programs.
Please use their services and let them know
you saw their ad in the newsletter or
on the WWK website.

5 w [ong ago w

Contact us for a free septic evaluation!

Visit our

WEBSITE

www.lakewwk.ca

- Join us on

P ¥
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your septic servu:ecf 7

Residential Design & Installations SPECIALIZING IN IN-LAND
Commercial Design & Installations LAKES AND REMOTE
Water{oo Biofilter Certified ACCESS LOCATIONS

Pump Out Services, Maintenance & Repair
Custom Docks & Corncrete Mount Systems
Mobile Inland Barging

Building Site Clearing & Preparation
Landscaping & Excavation Services

C.E. BENNETT LTD.

R.R. 2, Dunchurch, ON P0A 1G0

705-774-0763

www.cebennett.com
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The Second WWKCA Calendar
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2013 Calendar
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With the huge success of our first ever WWKCA calendar,

we're looking ahead to a 2014 calendar!

We are, again, looking for landscape pictures depicting
all of the months of the year at the lake. Again, we are
starting the calendar in december (2013), so we have
lots of opportunity for off-season cottage pictures.
This year we had an overwhelming number of sunsets
submitted (they make good pictures!)...take a good
look at the picture you want to submit and think
twice... we had room this year for some of the sunsets
on the back page, but there are lots of other aspects
of the lake to photograph.

The rules for submission are as follows:

I - Horizontal orientation (not vertical, because they need
cropping and so lots of good detail gets lost)
2 - Jpeg format. The photos we used this year were, usu-
ally, ones taken with ordinary cameras and cellphones. If
the resolution of the picture is too high, it doesn’t seem
to work as well in the printing
3 - One photo per person so that everyone gets a chance
to have their photo in the calendar

- Include the photographer’s name, the photo’s loca-
tion, and the month the photo was taken (this makes our
job much easier when we have to sort the pictures for
each month)
5 - Include, also, a short note giving the WWWKCA
permisssion to publish your photo

Submissions will be accepted up until the June 15,2013
then we go to the publishers. By giving everyone lots of time,
we are expecting a great representation of all areas of the lake.
Send your photos to: patriciaforbes@rogers.com

We are looking forward to receiving your fabulous pictures! See you at the lake!
Your calendar committe: Pat Forbes, Elsa Richards and Lynn Abbott-Lennox

Dunchurch 3.
"-§Mdﬂﬂd - SERVICE

11 Marina Drive, Dunchurch
705-389-1593

T N

www.dunchurchmarina.ca
sales@dunchurchmarina.ca

Welding &
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SMALL ENGINE REPAIRS

+ Bl vypesof welding & repains duding aluminum, steely
+ Specisiymg alumingmn & steed boat repairs 1w, A
b
i

+ [inor prop |+E§.-.a|r'~:-.¥1ﬁ-;§x=;r.3;mlla

+ Postable welding avaiable

+ Repairs & rebuilds 1o all makes and models of
soramcbees, Iwheslers gesmerators & ‘3

+ Iinor ao repairs, of changes, exhast repairs, et i -

call Nick 705-774-0450

o

68 WahWashKesh Road, Whitestone
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Lake Access
and Parking

In 2012 the Parking & Lake Access
Committee developed a new parking
area near the Bennett’s Bay access
point and also completed a significant
-life extending- repair to the Indian
Narrows dock. A voluntary Parking Per-
mit is now required for parking as well
as a Lake Access Permit. The associated
permit fees have been well advertised
and will again be included in the spring
2013 newsletter. Parking fees will con-
tinue to be charged until monies
invested into the new parking area are
fully recovered.

All costs for the new parking lot were
paid in the late fall of 2012. The special
“package deals” on permits and mem-
berships was well supported and gen-
erated enough funds to pay off the
parking lot debt.

We have no plans for 2013 except for
repairs of a mandatory nature on either
the lake access points or the parking
area. The bottom end of the parking lot
will be gravelled in the future once
funds are available.

Meanwhile thank-you for your contin-
ued support.

Dalton Ferris
Chairperson of the Lake Access & Parking Committee

Notes from the Treasurer

As previously announced, our goal this year was to provide the financial report
in this issue of the newsletter, in order to shorten the Annual Meeting. Unfortu-
nately at the time of writing | was unable to complete the necessary information
for the full financial report so as in the past it will have to be made available at
the meeting.

| am able to provide some of the highlights for the year:

« The parking lot was constructed at a cost of $26,686. This amount will be post-
ed as an asset and amortized over 30 years. Parking revenue for 2012 was
approximately $10,000 so we are well on our way to paying this down.

« We are updating the calendar sales but looks like we sold approximately 192 to
date. Our cost in total was $3284 and we received $15 per calendar, or $2880. An
additional $5 per calendar, or approximately $800 was donated towards the pur-
chase of the water tester. For those of you doing the math, the total donation
was slightly lower than 192 X $5 as a number were sold at the meeting before
the motion to raise the price to $20 and donate $5 was passed. We still have
about 200 calendars left, and it was agreed by the Directors that these could be
sold off at half price or $10 each. These can be obtained from Don Comrie, myself
or at Bennett’s store.

« In general we had an increase in parking fees and membership due to the pre-
paids we encouraged to help raise the money quickly for the parking lot. While
this resolved the short term cash flow issue it will of course mean lower revenues
for the next few years. We did close the year with cash on hand of $4090 and
were able to pay all expenses.

Please feel free to email me if you have any questions and | look forward to pre-
senting the complete report at the AGM.

Rob Slykhuis
Treasurer

-

Camp Mi-A-Kon-Da

a small summer camp for girls
where lifetime friendships begin!

CAMP -
MI-A*KON-DA

gaafzeal ° /)/La/eddiana,[ ° gxpeaiencecé

McNabb Home
Building Centre

Formerly Beaver Lumber

From Foundation to Roof,

Pam Lamont owner/Director
756 Mineral Springs Road

Dundas, Ontario L9H 5E3

Toll Free: 1-877-642-5663

Local: 905-648-9382

Fax: 905-648-1305

Visit our website at www.miakonda.com

your Complete Bulldmg Supply Centre
W The wome it GW

22 Seguin Street, Parry Sound P2A 1B1
(705) 746-5825 (705) 726-2147 1-800-810-0156
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Volunteer Anglers Needed to Collect Fish Data

The Board of Directors of the Lake WahWashKesh Conser-
vation Association is seeking anglers to help assess the sport
fish on WahWashKesh Lake. In the past, infrequent angler
surveys have been conducted, the Ontario Ministry of Natur-
al Resources has not checked our fish population in over ten
years, and monitoring fish
spawning beds has not provid-
ed very useful information. For
many, the sport fishing on
WahWashKesh Lake is an
important activity. W

The data collection we are
requesting is minimal and will take lit-
tle time. We will provide you with a
clipboard, data sheets, and a measur-
ing board. The information to be filled
out includes number of anglers, start \\‘
and end time for fishing, the species
you are trying to catch, the, the length of fish all fish caught
(even those released), and note if the fish was kept or
released. All this information will be gathered on your boat.
Fish species of interest include pickeral (or walleye), small-

™

N\

Fish Enhancement
Committee Report

As many of you will remem- ‘.@
ber, in 2012 the committee _
monitored both lake trout ﬁ\ \/D.
and pickerel spawning beds C :Qj P
by actual observation of the «—
beds. This required volun-

teers and paid workers to go out in boats at night, often in
very adverse conditions such as snow storms and freezing
water, to physically observe what fish were spawning and
how many. This method of evaluation proved very unsuc-
cessful and the Association has since been advised by our
insurance provider that they would not cover any claims
resulting from this monitoring due to the adverse condi-
tions. As a result, the Committee has decided to recruit
several volunteers who do a lot of fishing on the lake to
keep creel records indicating size, species, whether the
fish was kept or released, etc. The records can be kept in
the boat until the end of the season and then turned in to
either Mike Maceina or Don Comrie. If you are interested
in volunteering to complete the creel records, please con-
tact either Mike or Don at our e-mail addresses. Thanks for
your help with this and we look forward to getting valu-
able information!

Ed Bennett Sr., Mike Maceina, Ken Taylor, Don Comrie

—6-

| I/////////

mouth bass, largemouth bass, pike, lake trout, and rock bass.
We ask each volunteer to provide data for at least 10 fishing
trips, more if you like.

We hope this information will provide valuable data on the

sport fish in WahWashKesh Lake, especially if this data can be
collected over a number of years. Data such
as number caught per hour of fishing, size
distribution of fish, and insights on repro-
ductive success since the lake is not stocked
with fish.
If you are interested in to partici-
pate as a volunteer angler, please
contact Mike Maceina or Don
Comrie. We will make arrange-
ments to get you the data sheets,
clipboards, and measuring boards.

—

N

Don Comrie - home: 416-241-5353
cell/cottage: 416-407-0175
email: donaldgcomrie@sympatico.ca
Mike Maceina - email: maceimj@auburn.edu

[ ARDBEG, ONTARIO ]

LICENSED RESTAURANT  TAKE OUT WINDOW
CONVENIENCE STORE ﬁ%‘iw
AND GAS Y

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
DURING SUMMER AND SNOWMOBILE SEASON

WORMS, FISHING GEAR ICE, CUBE AND BLOCK
PROPANE TANK EXCHANGE

CHECK OUT OUR MENUS AND HOURS ON
OUR WEBSITE OR CALL 705-389-1966

1294 HWY 520, ARDBEG  www.loggersstationhouse.com
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FURNITURE ANTIQUES

Since 1982

2R Hoyp & coT'“"

Visit us for our advice, our
quality brand names & our unique
& unusual antiques & collectables

Fabric & leather sofas, sofa beds & futons,
mattresses, bedroom furniture, quilts & blankets.
Painted, rustic & reclaimed furniture, area rugs,
unusual collectables & quality antiques.

Ask about custom orders and take advantage of
our FREE delivery, set up & disposal

17 Parry Sound Drive, Parry Sound, ON P2A 2W9
Tel: 705.746.5100 Toll Free: 1.800.633.9066

www.harrisfurniture.ca sales@harrisfurniture.ca

LAKELAND

CONTRACTING

"_._ ¥ Whole %oh«w Experts!

Beautiful design, professional
craftsmanship and peace of mind.

Design - Build - Remodel

Completing projects with professionalism and pride of workmanship
for more than 35 years. Whether we are working on a home or
cottage, completing a repair or building new - we do it all. You'll love
the quality of our work... We guarantee it!

v Warranty on Workmanship v Fixed Price Proposals
v 2 Million Liability Insurance v Full WSIB Coverage
v Clean Job Sites v Prompt Return Responses

Call NOW for your FREE consultation!

705-378-0544

www.lakelandcontracting.com
238 Oastler Park Drive, Seguin ON

Decks -

Roofing - Interior Finish - Siding - Windows - Eavestrough

Dilys Anne Hagerman

Mortgage Agent - Lic M098000865
Resident of WWK since 1961

Mortgages for cottages,
cottage construction,
islands and renos

dhagerman@mortgagealliance.com
dilys4mortgages.ca

613.290.4043

800.688.0094 x151

[ offer very low rates
and excellent terms
across Canada
for all home purchases
and refinances

No cost to you. OAC

An independently owned and
operated franchise of the
Mortgage Alliance Network

143 Bridge St, Carleton Place, K7C 2V6
1.800.688.0094 Lic#10124

MORTGAGE

m ALLIANCE

PARTNERS

WINDOWS & DOORS

Handcrafted Wood &
High Performance, Energy Star Approved,
Vinyl Windows & Patio Doors

Visit our showroom at 7 Mall Dr., Parry Sound
for expert consulation and free estimates.

—

Tel: 705-746-2495 Fax: 705-746-5281
www.rosswindowsanddoors.com
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Event Calendar
2013

Annual General
Meeting

9:30 am
- Saturday,
August 3rd
« Bennett's Barn

PLEASE REMEMBER
TOBRING THE
“GENERAL MEETING
PACKAGE”

Saturday,
August 17
«4:.00 pm

- Straub’s Beach

Proposed Helipad Site
Behind Bennett’s

Since the report in the fall 2012
newsletter, the Executive have made
some small progress on this issue. We
have virtually exhausted all avenues
that might have led to information
concerning what was removed from
the former dump site when it was
decommissioned in 2000. After con-
tacting the Ministry of the Environ-
ment (MOE), they advised that they
would not tell me what tests were
required in order for approval to be
granted but that a geophysical engi-
neering company would know what
tests were required. | then contacted a
geophysical engineering firm in Hai-
leybury who were recommended to
me. They are extremely busy and since
| had to be honest with them and
explain that we had no money this
year but were looking for an approxi-
mate cost for the tests, they have yet
to respond. They have said they would
get us an estimate in the near future.
Once we receive the estimate, it is our
plan to apply for grants to cover this
expense from organizations such as
The Trillium Foundation. At the same
time, | plan to take this issue to our
local MPP Mr. Norm Miller, MPP for
Parry Sound - Muskoka. | do want to
do everything | can before | take this
issue to Mr. Miller to indicate our com-
mitment to this proposal and the need
we have in this area for a helipad. |
look forward to having more informa-

tion in time for the AGM.
Don Comrie

Shoreline
Video Project

As some of you will remember, in
1993 when Wayne Lennox was presi-
dent, he applied for and received a
grant which was used to do a VHS
video of the entire shoreline of Lake
WahWashKesh. This VHS has been in
the archives but is now being refor-
matted to DVD format. The Executive
discussed this at our February confer-
ence call and two recommendations
came forward. The first is that once the
reformatting is complete, copies of the
DVD be made available at a nominal
price to anyone who orders a copy.
Interested people can order their copy
this summer. The second recommen-
dation is that since this was done
twenty years ago, and much of the
shoreline has changed, the shoreline
of the entire lake should be re-filmed.
To this end, we are looking for two vol-
unteers who can spend several days
going slowly around the lake filming
the shoreline. Experience in filming or
videotaping might be helpful but is
not essential. A camera that eliminates
shaking or the movement of the boat
would be an asset! Nominal expenses
will be covered such as gas. If you are
interested, please contact one of the

Executive. Thanks!
Don Comrie

© Lake Wah-Wash-Kesh Conservation Association



Goodbye to Long-Time Cottagers

Mona Eleanor Bennett (nee Robertson) passed away this
January in her 95th year. She is pre-deceased by her daugh-
ter Karen Konoval and her husband Clifford Bennett.

Mona was originally from Toronto and one of my
favourite stories was of her and her friends’ roller skating in
the “suburbs” of Toronto....near High Park that is. This is
before her father Charlie Robertson originally brought her
by train to Ardbeg and then by steamboat from Parker Bay
Landing to Arbor Vitae to enjoy her childhood summers.

In the late 1930's, love blossomed when she met, then
married, Clifford Edward Bennett. His parents, Edward and
Liza Bennett were the founders and operators of The Royal
Wah-Wash-Kesh Lodge. Mona and Clifford worked with
them until 1944. They officially took over running the lodge
after Liza had a prolonged illness.

The word spread that Mona was an excellent cook and
even the fox that ran thru the lodge kitchen slowed down
to sniff the aromas. Perhaps it was the delicious bear paw
dessert she used to make. As Mona was very busy prepar-
ing meals for
their guests, she
relied on the staff
including the
chore boy to
assist her. When
one of the chore
boys was slow in
carrying out his
tasks, Mona put
Ex-lax in his
chocolate pud- |
ding. The rest of
the staff were
aware of the joke
and reported he
was working a lot
quicker lol.

After Mona and Clifford passed the lodge over to Edward
and Marlene Bennett, they enjoyed their golden years win-
tering in Homosassa Springs, Florida and came home to the
mosquitoes in Whitestone. Mona was an intelligent, inde-
pendent soul that enjoyed reading, and knitting hats and
afghans for her grandchildren. She was always happy to
have you pop in for a visit and she liked corresponding with
family and friends utilizing her excellent penmanship. How
amazing for her to have seen all the incredible changes at
Wah-Wash-Kesh. Mona will be deeply missed by her family

and friends :-)
Sue Lane

Frank Squires (Mary), long time cottager on Lake Wah-
washkesh, passed away peacefully at his Toronto home on
Thanksgiving weekend, 2012, at the age of 86. Mary Ellen
Johnston (Bob), Frank’s stepsister, also sadly passed away
three weeks earlier. Frank’s dad and Mary Ellen’s mom built
their cottage in Shabbot’s Bay, by Auld’s Landing, in 1948.
Frank, his sister Carol Brethet (Jack) and their families spent
many summer holidays in rental cabins in the same bay. The
Johnstons bought
their cottage, origi-
nally named Rock
Crest, beside the
Squires in '69.
Frank’'s dad was
one of the found-
ing members of the
Lake Wahwashkesh
Conservation Asso-
ciation. The
Squires, Brethet
and Johnston families enjoyed many “happy hours’, picnics
on “The Thing” pontoon boat, and watching the ongoing
activity at the landing, including the arrival and departure
of the girl’s camp buses. The Squires family is now in its 5th
generation on the lake. Frank (Gayle) continues to occupy
the original Squires cottage,
and Sue (Blaire) is building a
cottage on Arbor Vitae Island.
Lynn (Ken) and Anne (Alec)
Brethet are also on Arbor
Vitae. Bob Johnston along
with son David (Alison) are still
enjoying the original Rock
Crest. Frank and Mary Ellen will
be missed so much, however
we are all so thankful to have
had and continue to have
many wonderful times togeth-
er on Lake WahWashKesh.

© Lake Wah-Wash-Kesh Conservation Association



GFQQQ COT’T) QT’ by N. Glenn Perrett

This "Green Corner" features numerous useful items for the cottage including an impressive pocket radio,
quality running/hiking shoes, awesome clothespins, tasty, eco-friendly coffee - and more!

CC Pocket Radio
(C. Crane Company)

The "CC Pocket" is a quality pocket
radio that runs on two AA batteries and
has excellent audio for such a small
radio. You can use the radio with the
"Voz-P" wooden earbuds that come
with it and this provides about 75 hours
of play before requiring new, or
recharged, batteries. You can also play
the radio using the built-in speaker and
you will get about 25 hours of play. This
pocket radio does work with recharge-
able batteries. The radio gets both AM
and FM and has a clock, an alarm, a
sleep timer, numerous station presets
as well as built-in AM and FM antennas
- and much more.

SoftSpeaker 2 Pillow Speaker
(C. Crane Company)

A nice accessory for your CC Pocket
Radio (or other radio) is the "SoftSpeak-
er 2 Pillow Speaker". Now you can enjoy
listening to your radio when you go to
bed without disturbing others. This
speaker doesn't have to go under your
pillow, it can sit on it. The speaker is in
soft foam with a cover that can be
removed and washed. The pillow
speaker plugs into the headphone jack
of the radio and even has a volume
control.

Eco-Friendly Coffee
(Muskoka Roastery Coffee Co.)

A cup of coffee by the lake is a pleas-
a n t
experi-
ence
- which
can be
made
even
better
by using
quality,
eco -
friendly
coffee
from a
local company. Located in Huntsville,
the Muskoka Roastery Coffee Co. has
numerous coffees which are "sourced
from Rainforest Alliance Certified
farms" (you can read more about this
on their website) which has standards
for sustainable agriculture as well as
working conditions for farm workers.
The company is also involved in other
environmental initiatives including
making jute bags into reusable shop-
ping bags as well as reusing, recycling
and composting other materials.

Recently | tried their "Black Bear" cof-
fee as well as their "Loon Call Breakfast
Blend." Black Bear is a dark, full-bodied
coffee that is a blend of South and Cen-
tral American beans while Loon Call
Breakfast Blend is a medium-roast cof-
fee. Both are very good.

Indestructible Nozzles
(Lee Valley)

What home, or cottage, can't use a
couple of quality "Indestructible Noz-
zles"? The design of these nozzles is
based on those created in the 1940s
and used at gas stations. Flexing the
rubber hose turns the nozzles on. One
nozzle produces a jet stream which is
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good for washing around the home or
cottage while the other nozzle pro-
duces a spray which is good for water-
ing gardens. The nozzles are made of
rubber with brass fittings and are sold

individually or as a pair.

B

Men's Barefoot Run Trail Glove
(Merrell)

While | don't do much running, I'm
enjoying my "Men's Barefoot Run Trail
Glove" which is also used for hiking and
biking. If you are looking for a well-
cushioned shoe with thick soles, these
aren't for you. But if you want a very
lightweight (just over 6 ounces), flexi-
ble, comfortable shoe that gets good
traction then you should check out
these shoes.

The first thing that | noticed about
these shoes is how light they are. Then |
noticed their comfort and performance
on the hiking trails. And being a vegan |
appreciate wearing a quality shoe that

© Lake Wahwashkesh Conservation Association



does not contain any animal products. While | haven't had
these shoes for too long I'm looking forward to using them
hiking.

Lifetime Clothespins (Lee Valley)

SRl M s % ok

Hanging clothes outside is definitely the best way to dry
them. Long-lasting and strong clothespins haven't been
easy to find. For the last year I've been using Lee Valley's
"Lifetime Clothespins" made of stainless steel. I've really
tested the clothespins including using them for wet bath
towels and dripping wet hockey equipment and in strong
winds and they've worked great.

Large Neon Flexi
Lead (Flexi)
Recently we got a "Large
Neon Flexi Lead" for walk-
ing our Shepherd mix dog.
This leash is for dogs up to
50 kilograms (110 pounds)
and features a 5-metre (16
foot) retractable lead of
neon-coloured tape along
with a chromed snap hook
and brake button. The
leash is quite light and pro-
vides our dog with room to
explore while providing us
with some control which is
important in areas with lots

of wildlife.

The Canadian % How-To People

« Estimates & Designs are Free
» Large inventory of landscape stone,
pavers & retaining walls
» Septic Systems & Culverts
» Kitchen & Bath Designer on staff
» We have all your building & decorating needs

FREE Delivery to Lake WahWashKesh

(some conditions apply)

115 Bowes Street, Parry Sound

1.888.464.7596  705.746.5894
service@parrysoundrona.com

Websites
Www.ccrane.com
www.muskokaroastery.com
www.leevalley.com
www.merrell.com

For Great Service and

Excellent Food
come join us down by the docks

=t

22 Bay Street, Parry Sound
705-746-2882
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BOOk ReVieWS by N. Glenn Perrett

This selection of books is for various ages and includes a variety of nature books,
a good novel and even a reCIpe book for making ice pops. Ideal for the cottage!

The Birds of Georgian Bay
Bob Whittam, Wye Marsh Wildlife Centre
2012, 240 pages

ISBN: 9780988099401

The Birds of Georgian Bay looks at
"...birds and their place in the natural
history of Georgian Bay." And it is one
of the nicest nature books that I've
seen. Written by Bob Whittam, a biol-
ogist and former Executive Director
of the Wye Marsh Wildlife Centre, The
Birds of Georgian Bay covers numer-
ous interesting topics from bird-
watching tips to migration to success
stories involving such birds as Trum-
peter Swans, Bald Eagles, Ospreys
and Double-crested Cormorants. And
for those who believe that cor-
morants have a significant effect on
"sport fish", Whittam dispels this
myth stating, "Studies by the Ontario
Ministry of Natural Resources in the
mid '90s showed that sport and com-
mercial fish species were not the
main prey for cormorants, with only a
small percentage of Yellow Perch and
Smallmouth Bass being taken."

Complementing Whittam's infor-
mative and entertaining text are
more than 240 colour photographs.
The Birds of Georgian Bay is available
from the Wye Marsh Wildlife Centre
http://www.wyemarsh.com/.

The

+GEORGIAN BAY

SHARING THE JOY OF BIRDING

£

Amterica’s First Environmentalist
an Technology, Possessions,
Livelihood, and More

i

wimt by CAROL SPENARD LaRUSSO

The Green Thoreau
edited by Carol Spenard LaRusso
New World Library

2012 (revised edition), 105 pages
ISBN: 9781608681433

A good book of quotations
is The Green Thoreau. Edited
and introduced by Carol Spe-
nard LaRusso, this revised edi-
tion (first published in 1992)
features numerous quotations
from Henry David Thoreau
whose books included
Walden. Quotations are taken
from numerous sources
including his books, letters
and his journal.

Thoreau lived from 1817-
1862 and his thoughts are
just as relevant and impor-
tant (some are more
important) today. His
famous quotation "In Wild-
ness is the preservation of
the World." was written
more than a century and a
half ago and is a vital mes-
sage our species still hasn't
learned.
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If You Hold a Seed
Elly MacKay, Running Press Kids

2013, 32 pages, ISBN: 9780762447213, ages 2+

If You Hold a Seed by Elly MacKay is a delightful
nature book for children of all ages about the won-
derful things that can happen when a tree seed is
planted. The story tells how a child plants a seed in

If
YOU HOld
Seed

own.

s -

the soil. Over the sea-
sons and years the
sapling grows into a
mature tree that pro-
vides seeds of its

Future generations
will have to be better
stewards of the plan-
et than recent gener-
ations have been and
this book is an impor-
tant story of how a

simple act can have such a positive impact on the
planet. It also educates children about the impor-
tance of wishes, dreams, patience and persever-

ance.

Dragonflies
Chris Earley, Firefly Books

2013, 32 pages, ISBN: 9781770851863, ages 8+

Educating children about the animals who we
share the planet with is important and Dragonflies
by Chris Earley is a very good book for young natu-
ralists. Information such as what dragonflies are

DRAQGONFLIES

CATCHING * IDENTIFYING * HOW AND WHERE THEY LIVE

F 4 Chmis Eantey

and their life
cycle com-
bined with a
"Mini Field
Guide" and
quality pho-
tographs
provides a
comprehen-
sive look at
these insects
and how to
identify

them. Earley has a similar book entitled Caterpillars

(ISBN:9781770851832).
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AnIrish Country Wedding
Patrick Taylor, Forge
2012, 428 page, [SBN: 9780765332172

What's better than a good novel at
the cottage? A series of good novels!
My favourite novels are those of the
“Irish Country" series by Patrick Tay-
lor. The setting of these stories is the
Ulster village of Ballybucklebo where
Doctors Fingal Flahertie O'Reilly and
Barry Laverty care for the villagers.

: MAE

AN IRISH COUNTRY
WEDDING

Patrick Taylor

The main storyline in the most
recent book in the series, An Irish
Country Wedding, is the wedding of
Dr. O'Reilly and Kitty O'Hallorhan. But
lots more is happening in this sev-
enth book in the series including
Colin Brown's ferret getting into trou-
ble and Sonny Houston, an archaeol-
ogist, on the trail of an important dis-
covery.

Patrick Taylor's stories of life in
Ballybucklebo during the mid 1900s
are entertaining and often hilarious.
Once you read a book or two or you'll
want to read the rest to find out what
happens to the interesting characters
in this quaint village. And as good as
these novels are, they are even better
on audio expertly read by John Keat-

ing.

Peterson Field Guide

Colouring Books: Birds

Roger Tory Peterson and Peter Alden,
illustrated by John Sill,

Houghton Mifflin Harcourt, 64 pages,
ISBN: 9780544026926, ages 7+

You can learn to identify many
of the birds in North America,
and have fun doing it, with this
field guide colouring book. The
Peterson Field Guide Coloring
Books: Birds features 262 colour
bird stickers that are used as ref-
erence to colour the correspond-
ing black-and-white illustrations.
As you colour the birds you will
learn to identify the various
species. Accompanying the
drawings is information about
the different birds including
his/her colours. Alden also pro-
vides information on bird
species, families, identifying
birds and the parts of a bird.

When you have completed the
book you will have your own
field guide to help you identify
your feathered neighbours. This
is an excellent book for young
naturalists.

A similar book exists for rep-
tiles and amphibians - Peterson
Field Guide Coloring Books:
Reptiles and Amphibians (ISBN:
9780544026957).

= Peterson

Field Guide Coloring Books

Calor your
awn Field guide
with makehing
BIRD STICKERS!
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Nature's Notes: Bite-Sized Learning

& Projects for All Ages
Judy Burris & Wayne Richards, Willow Creek Press
2012, 232 pages, ISBN: 9781607554776

A nice book for the cottage is Nature's Note:
Bite-Sized Learning & Projects for All Ages which
combines beautiful photographs with interest-
ing text and
some pro-
jects. There
are chapters
on flowers,
bugs and
birds and
the chapter
"Take Your
Best Shot"
has advice
on taking
photos.
There are
also lined
pages at the back of the book for taking notes
and blank pages for sketches.

- From Award-Winning Authors
ka— Judy Burris & Wayne Richards Cany

200 Best Ice Pop Recipes
Andrew Chase, Robert Rose Inc.
2013, 256 pages, ISBN: 9780778804413

Just in time for summer is 200 Best Ice Pop
Recipes. You can create a variety of frozen
treats on a stick, without the artificial flavour-

ings and colour-
200 best ings, using the
ice pop

200 recipes in
recipes

this book. The
recipes include a
wide variety of
ice pops includ-
ing soda foun-
tain versions, tea
and coffee ice
pops, "less-drip"
| ice pops for chil-
| dren and even a

section on
"Cocktail Hour" which features numerous ice
pops for adults! I'm particularly looking for-
ward to trying the Raspberry Ice Pops, Classic
Lime Ice Pops and Cherry Soda Ice Pops.
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DUNCAN ROBERTSON MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The scholarship is in honour of the late Duncan Ritter Robertson, who demonstrated a
lifelong commitment to the preservation of the natural resources on Lake WahWashKesh.

The scholarship will be awarded to ONE applicant who:

* Must be a secondary school graduate enrolling in the first year of a post-secondary program with an
emphasis in an environmental field.
* Must be in the immediate family (spouse, child, grandchild) of a current member of the WWKCA.

The executive will choose the recipient who best meets the criteria ® The scholarship amount is $100

Applicant’s Name:

Address:

Home Phone: Cottage Phone: Mobile:

Name, cottage address, and your relationship to a current member of WWKCA:

What career do you hope to pursue?

To which college or university and in which program have you been accepted?

Outline your interests and involvements in environmental affairs. (Please feel free to use a separate piece of paper for more space)

Signature of applicant:

Please note that the application deadline is June 30, 2013

The completed application should be sent to:
Wahwashkesh Conservation Association - Duncan Robertson Scholarship 2013
c/o Don Comrie - Association President
Ste.501 - 44 Longbourne Drive, Etobicoke, Ontario, M9R 2M7

— 'l 8 — © Lake Wahwashkesh Conservation Association



G&M Mechanical

Small Engine Repairs .
Chainsaw Sharpening i
QOutdoor Furnaces

POLAR FURNACES

Wood Fired Hot Water Heating
Adapts to any existing heating system

WE’VE GOT YOUR LUMBER.
M & :Z your need)y/
> MAGNETAWAN

BUILDING CENTRE LTD p;leii
- WE DELIVER - | bullding centre |

+ Gift ideas & toys * Bedding & potted plants « Hanging baskets
« Water pumps ¢ Paint « Plumbing * Electrical « Forney welding supplies

i PARRY SOUND HEATING /™
Professional Chimney &
Heating Services / ;
117 North Road, Parry Sound L1
phone: 705-746-5377 or 705-746-8835
celk 705-746-0415 « fax: 705-746-4062

www.Imchimney.com » lewis@Imchimney.com

WHLT Car.h5d2 - TEA oW 240

Golf & Dine Packages $99

__For Whitestone Community specials, OB
golf rates and Ridge events click- %

www.ridgeatmanitou.com/wca [

I Tee =t —

Come Golf, Bine,.s_tay,;'fiijfhy.- ._

A Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary on Manitouwabing Lake, just east of Parry Sound.

9 Gorhams Road * "Exchange a saw blade” « Culligan water * Propane filling station
(off WahWashKesh Rd.) 30 Year Replacement Warranty Tel: 705-387-3988 Fax: 705-387-4712
L.M. CHIMNEY SERVICES

- Septic Systems
« Driveways « Excavating
v I_ﬂl'ldSCﬂpil'lg + Sand
« Gravel - Topsoil

Don Roberts » Box 239, Magnetawan, POA TP0

705-774-1080

dtrenterprises@gmail.com

Visit our

WEBSITE

www.lakewwk.ca

- Join us on
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Tim Stiles

CONSTRUCTIONLWI

Custom Homes & Cottages
Renovations/Additions
Custom Kitchens

Decks & Docks
Foundations

Security Checks

Tilework

39 Edgewood Rd., RR#2 Dunchurch, Ontario POA 1G0
Tel: (705) 389-1726 = Fax: (705) 389-1546
E-mail: tsstiles@hotmail.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President - Don Comrie Secretary - Carey Frew Membership - Don Comrie
Suite 501, 44 Longbourne Drive, carey.frew@gmail.com donaldgcomrie@sympatico.ca Webmaster - Kathryn Cook
Etobicoke , Ontario, M9R 2M7 « Morgan Millward 82 Amorak Trail, Dunchurch, Ontario,
home: 416-241-5353 Directors morgan@cinemasystems.ca POA 1G0 - 705-774-8668
cell/cottage: 416-407-0175 + Mike Maceina kcook@edu.yorku.ca
donaldgcomrie@sympatico.ca maceimj@auburn.edu Treasurer - Rob Slykhuis

64 Milligan Street, Bradford, Ontario, Newsletter Editor

» Jacquelyn Morgan - 490 Canboro

Vice-President " ; L3Z0A5 - 905-551-0957 « Lesley Hugill - 2258 Yates (rt.,
« Morgan Millward Eggﬂ,(lz.R..39,g;nsw9|2c_l<3,2()7r12tar|o, treasurer@lakewwk.ca Oakville, Ontario, L6L 5K6
morgan@cinemasystems.ca rob.slykhuis@bizerba.com 905-847-8748
+ Anna Small-Adams leshug@cogeco.ca
Past President - John Nelson adams@yourbarrie Advertisement Coordinator
nelson_family@quickclic.net « Lynn Abbot-Lennox
lynnal@rogers.com

Clip this form. Fill in your lake address or your water access number. Place on your refrigerator and by the phone or C.B.

.........................................................................................................................................................................................................

9-1-1 EMERGENCY NUMBER
FOR THIS COTTAGE IS:
Lake WahWashKesh

1. Provide the dispatcher with this number
2. Hang a white sheet on your porch
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